

April 4, 2014

The Honorable Dianne Feinstein, Chairman
The Honorable Lamar Alexander, Ranking Member
Committee on Appropriations
Subcommittee on Energy and Water Development
United States Senate
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Chairman Feinstein and Ranking Member Alexander:

We are writing to request support for two key programs within the Department of Energy: the Weatherization Assistance Program (WAP) and the State Energy Program (SEP). These programs provide the foundation for clean energy investments that create jobs, increase American competitiveness, save families and businesses money through improved energy efficiency, and reduce pollution. We appreciate your past support for these important programs and respectfully request that you fund WAP at \$230 million and SEP at \$63 million for Fiscal Year (FY) 2015.

For more than three decades, the Weatherization Assistance Program has helped low-income families, seniors, and individuals with disabilities make lasting and cost-effective energy efficiency improvements to their homes. To date, more than 7.3 million homes have been weatherized, providing as much as \$450 in annual savings on a household's energy bill. WAP also supports thousands of high quality jobs. The National Association of State Community Services Programs estimates that there are about 10,000 highly skilled jobs in the weatherization network, with countless more supported in related businesses including materials suppliers, vendors, and manufacturers. WAP has helped the construction industry and given a boost to American manufacturers and small businesses during challenging economic times. In addition, electric and gas utilities in many states depend on the WAP delivery network to carry out low-income residential efficiency initiatives, leveraging resources and increasing the impact of WAP in these states. Funding WAP at \$230 million, closer to historic funding levels, will ensure that states have the resources to support weatherization programs that help reduce the burden of high energy prices on low-income families.

The State Energy Program also has a history of success working across all sectors of the economy and supporting cost-effective energy efficiency improvements. The last comprehensive study of the program by Oak Ridge National Lab showed that each federal dollar invested in SEP is leveraged by nearly \$11 of state and private funds and results in more than \$7 in annual energy savings. SEP-supported projects and programs include a wide-range of activities, such as school and hospital energy efficiency programs, industrial and commercial programs, agricultural projects, and private sector energy innovation through business incubators and job training. We respectfully request that SEP be funded at \$63 million, the same level as the President's FY2015 budget request, with at least \$50 million of this amount to be provided to states by formula.

We recognize the ongoing fiscal challenges and urge you to prioritize WAP and SEP, two well-established, cost-effective programs that support jobs, contribute to the nation's economic recovery, and help meet important goals like improving energy efficiency and lowering energy costs. We believe this is a sound investment of federal dollars and that ensuring that there are adequate resources to maintain effective WAP and SEP programs should be a priority.

Thank you for your attention to and consideration of this request. We look forward to working with you to ensure the continuation of these important programs.

Sincerely,

Jack Beul	Susan Collins
Shured Brown	Chris Coon
BefSanders	Zon Auhi
Augus Ving -	May of gravain
Ronwyden	Kirsten Gillibrand
Fahris Cealy	What

GMm Jeffanchur Ifley A- Jully all Franken Maria Conpuex Clicabitalian Chul Sel Allie Feterson Jim Johnson Ca. B Cod dui Jon Vaare Edward J. Markey Jon Tist

Osor Carey. An Doubi Tra/Cis Jany Belli Brian Echol Dikart Olmen Ref Polit Menerg. Shinghome Day Rohydler Benjamin L. Cardin Stanne Shaheer\_ Beidi Hertheup AngKlobuhan Brazii K Diano